Annual Meeting and Election

Pelican Isle May 16th, 2015 
Attending:  Current Board Members:  Dana Tate, Mike Couture, Glen Aycock, and Doris Cates no other Board Members were present.
The minutes for the April Board Meeting were read by Dana Tate due to Doris having some Dental Surgery.
Financial Report was given by the Chase Checking Account has a balance of $19,439.78 this balance includes the playground tagged money.  The Savings Account has a balance of $377.58. 
The minutes from the April Meeting were approved by all current Board Members.
Dana, ask all POA members that attended the meeting to introduce their self and give their 
Blk. and Lot #.  All attending POA Members introduced themselves.
Dana stated the next thing on the agenda was the Election. 
Before we continued a property owner wanted know about the condition of Ester Ganaway.
She was involved in an accident and was doing much better now. Our thoughts and Prayers go out to 
Ester and Larry and hope she has a speedy recovery.

A property owner ask: when the Roof was repaired what happened to the Tin that came 
Off the roof. Doris stated that she took the Tin cleaned up all the old gutters and trash and hauled it 
all off. The roofing company was going to charge us a fee to haul it away and clean up the mess and the Board approved Doris to haul it away and clean up. 
“No one offered to come help load the heavy Tin or clean up the mess”
Thanks to my Son, we got it all cleaned up and went around the building four times picking up screws that the roofer dropped.

A property owner ask: about the Fence that needed repair that was mentioned in the April minutes.
Dana stated it was the Cable Fence that ran along the road into the Resort. Some lot owners wanted the fence taken down and some wanted it repaired and Dana stated that was for the New Board to decide what to do about the Fence and it could be addressed at a later meeting. 

“Trying to get on with the election” property owners were voicing their concerns about different issues in the Resort. When the new Board is elected everyone is invited to attend the meetings and voice their concerns so they can be put on an agenda and voted on.

Dana, ask for a volunteer to write the names on the board of the Candidates. Only one person was on the Election Ballot Dale Glen. Dale stood and stated He had decided since the Lake was full and He managed the Rentals that He would probably be too busy and was resigning as a Candidate. 

Dana began to open the Ballots;
Candidates Names Are,
Janet Flies -  28 votes 
Heather Manning - 29 votes
Theresa Hadd - 28 votes  
Sara Bennett - 2 votes
Butch Bennett - 2 votes
Tony Jumper - 1 vote 
Dana Tate- 3 votes

The Ballots for Dale Glen were not counted since He had resigned before the Election.

I hope everyone will welcome the three new Board Members:

Janet Flies

Heather Manning

Theresa Hadd

On Saturday May 23rd the New Board met and Elected Thomas LaFrenz as the New President for the POA of Pelican Isle Resort.

Welcome all new Board Members and President and let’s make this another productive year for the POA.
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